
Submitter: Sandy Shook 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Natural Resources 

Measure: SB85 

First let me thank you Senator Golden for all your work on this issue. I'm very happy 

that the moratorium is for poultry only as I believe this is where major problems exist 

for our children, our water and air. I believe that the moratorium on Tier 2 CAFOs be 

no less than five years. Equally important is Tier 1 CAFO,s be included in the 

moratorium so they are not allowed to begin construction and just wait out the 

moratorium expiration. The shorter moratorium is not protective enough to give the 

legislature and state agencies enough time to fix the law. The quality of our 

environment in this community depends on this. Thank you  


